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Sultry September 
 

“And then the sun took a step back, the leaves lulled themselves to sleep, 
and autumn was awakened.” 

Raquel Franco 
 

http://womansclub.wordpress.ncsu.edu/ 

“To unite NC State University women in common interests and to promote the welfare and 
advancement of the University.” 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Dean Simpson, President    LuAnne Bonanno, Editor 

919/616-3649      978/361-5651 

jsimpson57@nc.rr.com    luquota@gmail.com 

Our first meeting of the 2023-2024 NCSUWC will be Thursday, September 21st! 

 

Message from our President: 

We are a month away from the start of the 2023-2024 NC State University Woman’s Club 
meetings.  What a HOT, HOT summer we have experienced.  I can’t wait for fall and the cooler 
days and nights ahead. 
 
Our first meeting will be on September 21st and we have an exciting program planned.  For 
those of you that attend the NCSU football games you get to experience the flyovers by the 
‘Bandit Flight Team’. One of their pilots, Wanda Jackson, will be our speaker.  She is the solo 
female pilot with the team.  What a way to ‘lift off’ the beginning of the year. 
 
The price of our lunch menus this year will be $23.00.  Our menu for September will be a mixed 
green salad, Chicken Cordon Bleu with a mustard cream sauce, buttered new potatoes, fresh 
green beans, rolls, water, tea and coffee.  Dessert will also be provided. 
 
Looking forward to seeing everyone in September. 
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Dean Simpson 
President, NCSUWC 
 
Reservations/Name Tag Committee: 
 
We are looking forward to seeing everyone at our first 2023-24 NC State University Woman’s 
Club meeting on Thursday, September 21st, and hope that you had a great summer! 
 
Your reservation will be handled in the same fashion as last year—you reservation is due by 
either calling or emailing our President, Dean Simpspn, regarding your attendance.  As a 
reminder—Reservations are due by Fridays prior to our Thursday meetings. 
 
Due to the increase in food items and services at the NC State University Club, our lunch price 
has increased by $1.00 and will now cost $23.00 per person.  Please have your checks ready and 
made payable to the “NC State University Woman’s Club” at the time of registration.  If you are 
paying with cash, please have the correct amount as we do NOT have cash available to make 
change for you. 
 
As in the past, the same policy remains—No refunds for cancellations later than due date.  If 
you make a reservation, but do not attend or cancel your reservation by the deadline, you 
must still pay for your lunch(es). 
 
To make a lunch reservation, please call or email Dean Simpson as follows: 
 
  Email:  jsimpson57@nc.rr.com 
  Cell: 919-616-3649 
 
  Cost: $23.00 per person 
  Make check payable to: NC State University Woman’s Club 
  Lunch will be served at 11:45 am (meeting begins at 11:30 am) 
 
Looking forward to seeing you on Thursday, September 21st! 
 
Helen Crane 
Reservations/Name Tag Committee Chair 
 
Membership Committee: 
 
Welcome back to another year of NC State Woman’s Club.  Enjoy socializing with old and new 
members and learning more about what is going on at the University and community.  We are 
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looking forward to seeing you.  I hope all of you can attend as many meetings as possible and 
also invite guests and potential new members to our meetings.  When you are at a Wolfpack 
event and meet someone new, tell them about our club and invite them to attend one of our 
meetings.  Many ladies are looking for new opportunities and would enjoy supporting our NC 
State projects and hearing about our university and community from our speakers. 
 
Sandy Donaghy 
Membership Committee Chair 
 
LuAnne Bonanno 
Newsletter Editor 
 
978/361-5651 
luquota@gmail.com 
 
1317 Revolution Circle   255 Merrimack Street 
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